
VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE 
BOARD REPORT 

TO: VILLAGE PRESIDENT & BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
FROM: BRAD MERKEL, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 

BRIAN SCHIBER, VILLAGE ENGINEER 
SUBJECT: DISSCUSSION: COMPLETE STREETS POLICY & SUBDIVISION 

REGULATIONS 
AGENDA: JULY 18, 2023 REGULAR BOARD MEETING   
DATE: JULY 10, 2023 
 

ISSUE 
Staff will discuss the Village of Sugar Grove Complete Streets Policy and Subdivision 
Regulations. 
 
DISCUSSION 
The Village has a history of creating long-range planning documents that have been used 
successfully to help guide the growth and redevelopment within the Village. On July 7, 
2020, the Village adopted a Complete Streets Policy. Complete Streets Polices are 
designed to improve mobility, access and connectivity for persons traveling by all modes, 
encourage healthy lifestyles, increase safety for all users, enhance neighborhoods, 
businesses, institutions and advance the quality of life for Village of Sugar Grove citizens. 
Transportation and Development projects shall be treated as an opportunity to offer 
improvements in access and connectivity in and around the Virgil Gilman Trail. Attached 
for review and discussion is the Complete Streets Policy. 

President Konen asked staff to review our current Subdivision Regulations to verify they 
are current with today’s design standards. I have attached a copy for review and 
discussion.   

 COST 

There is no cost.     
 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Village Board discusses The Complete Streets Policy and Subdivision Regulations. 
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